Terrapin City Council

123 Courthouse Road
New York, NY 10038


March 10, 2019

Morgan Harper
345 Lancer Road
New York, NY 10038


Dear Mrs. Harper:

Subject: Pothole repair on Lancer Road

There are few things quite as frustrating as driving over potholes on the commute to work or on the way to run errands – especially if the potholes are on your street. 

You have requested that the city speed up repair on several potholes on Lancer Road.
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]In cold weather like we have been having recently, the asphalt plants that the city uses are closed due to the inability to make and deliver hot asphalt. However, when the summer months come around, the plants reopen and are available to deliver asphalt to fill in potholes with. For now, until June, we are unable to obtain asphalt to fill in the potholes in the city.

We are able to use a “cold mixture” as a temporary solution to fill in potholes until asphalt becomes available once again. We will add Lancer Road to the list of locations to receive this cold mixture within the next two weeks.

The city of Terrapin wants nothing more than a happy, healthy, and safe community. We will continue to do everything we can to secure this in our own city. Thank you for your concern and care for Terrapin.

[image: ]Yours sincerely,

Amber Gordon
Terrapin City Councilor 
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